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There would be very few suburban parishes in Australia whose name would be as well­known as 

Moonee Ponds. Thanks to the attention given to you by one of our great comedians, Moonee Ponds is a 

place of character (and caricature!) in the Australian psyche. In the midst of this notoriety has lived the 

real lives of individuals and families, in businesses and workplaces, among facilities and organisations, 

over the many generations. And at the heart of this lived reality has been the Catholic Church and 

Parish of St Monica's, truly a 'mother' parish in our local Church of Melbourne. 

 

 

 

 

Most Rev Peter A Comensoli
ARCHBISHOP OF MELBOURNE 

27 AUGUST 2020 



Dear Parents, Caregivers and Children, 

Even though my assembly video was recorded at home, I’m actually sitting here today in my office, as 

usual, and I’m enjoying the various activities planned by our dedicated staff. Happy St Monica’s Feast 

Day!  

It hasn’t been the same though…celebrating remotely. But we did our best! 

We had a lovely pre-recorded Assembly (thanks to Ms McPherson) this morning and it was a special 

highlight at the very end to see some photos of us, back in ‘normal times’. I shall never again take any of 

these times for granted. I can’t tell you how much I miss the sounds of the children coming and going. 

Being here without the children is not how I intended to spend our Feast Day, but as each day passes, it is 

one day closer to when we all return.  

Congratulations to all of our new SRC members who today saw their badges being blessed. I am sure you 

will all be able to proudly wear them soon. Thank you to Fr Tony and Fr Andrew for recording the 

Blessing for our Assembly.  

On the cover of our Newsletter today, you will see a personal message from Archbishop Comensoli. I think 

this is the first time I have ever published an Archbishop’s message to the Parish Community on our Feast 

Day. It is lovely that the Archbishop is thinking of us today.  

Today I’d like to also thank Ms McPherson (who organised the online 

disco), Mrs Evans (who organised the Magician) and Mrs Hodgetts 

(who organised the quiz). There were also various other activities that 

were facilitated through the work of Mrs Tulloch, Miss Diana and Ms 

Lo Giusto. Bravo to all the staff who tried to make today a fun day for 

all. 

A special shout-out to Olivier and Hannah (our School Captains) who 

have been a constant presence in our online world since remote 

learning began. Both of our School Captains are doing a wonderful 

job. At the recent SRC Meeting, one of the children wanted to have a 

Draw Mr Moore Competition and I thank all of those who entered 

into the spirit of the drawing activity today. I shall look forward to 

seeing the many depictions of me. 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Please keep any eye out for communication regrading Parent/Teacher Interviews which will be conducted 

on Monday and Tuesday of the final week of this term. In these unprecedented times of home-learning, it is 

vital that we take time to formally give you feedback on your child’s learning progress. 

Regards and best wishes, 

Peter Moore 

Principal 

 

P.S. Before anyone rushes to order me an online Birthday Cake, please 

know that the disco man (Sam.I.Am) got rather confused and announced 

that it was my birthday. I can assure you that my birthday is in June. 

 



What was your favourite learning experience from Week 7? 

Let us celebrate: 

 Science Week Experiments 

 Year 3 Incursion 

 learning about the Solar System 

 self-portraits of on-site students 

 learning about Saints in Religious Education 

 paper craft lanterns in Visual Art 

Be sure to include yourself in some of your photographs on  

SeeSaw, so we can celebrate on the newsletter! 



This week some of the students met ‘Pip Harry’ author of the novel  ‘The 
Little Wave’ . They are currently studying the text in their  Reciprocal 
Reading group. Ms McPherson had selected  the novel and was excited to 
read it alongside the students.  Little did she know that one of her 
students,Willow, has a connection with the author.  Ms McPherson 
soon receives an email from Pip who offered to join in on a reading session! 
 
Below are some of the responses from the students following  the 
wonderful opportunity to speak with the author first hand.  Pip has kindly 
offered to join the group again for a post reading novel discussion. 
Mrs Poupounaki 

Willow 3M 

Audrey 3M 





The Year Two students have been focussing 

on poetry in their lessons and have produced 

beautiful poems. They wrote about sandwiches 

in response to, Australian author Elizabeth 

Honey’s poem, ‘Honey Sandwich’.  

Year 2 Poetry 



My Sandwich 

I want a big cheese sandwich now. 

I’ll get the bread that is crunchy. 

Put the cheese onto the bread. 

Can’t wait to eat it, very munchy. 






